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NOTICE SOLICITING COMMENTS 
 

(Issued December 23, 2024) 
 
 

On June 25, 2024, in this proceeding, Consolidated 

Edison Company of New York, Inc. (Con Edison or the Company) 

filed amendments to its Schedule for Electricity Service, P.S.C. 

No. 10 – Electricity (Electric tariff).  The amendments proposed 

to modify General Rule 5.6, Transformers and Associated 

Equipment, to, among other things, discontinue the installation 

of transformers in the public right-of-way when the transformers 

are solely necessary for the adequate supply of service to an 

individual customer.   

In response to comments received concerning the June 

2024 filing, on November 7, 2024, Con Edison filed reply 

comments and proposed revised draft tariff leaves with updated 

language reducing the scope of its initially proposed 

modifications.  Con Edison states that its November 2024 filing 

should assuage most concerns that stakeholders raised in 

response to its June 25 filing. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that comments are requested by 

February 6, 2025, from stakeholders and other interested 

entities concerning (1) the Company’s November 2024 revised 

draft tariff leaves and reply comments and (2) the content of 

the initial comments that were filed in response to Con Edison’s 

June 2024 proposed tariff amendments.  Comments should reference 

Case 24-E-0376 and be submitted electronically, by going to 
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www.dps.ny.gov, clicking on “File Search” (located under the 

heading “Commission Files”), entering “24-E-0376” in the “Search 

by Case Number” field, and then clicking on the “Post Comments” 

box located at the top of the page.  Those unable to file 

electronically may mail their comments to the Hon. Michelle L. 

Phillips, Secretary, New York State Public Service Commission, 

Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York, 12223-1350.1  All 

comments submitted to the Secretary will be posted on the 

Department’s website (www.dps.ny.gov) and will become part of 

the record in this proceeding. 

Questions regarding this Notice should be directed to 

alexander.yodashkin@dps.ny.gov or charles.coryer@dps.ny.gov. 

 

        

(SIGNED)      MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
 Secretary 

 
1 Filing electronically is strongly encouraged. 
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